
Congratulations  
… to our Helpfulness Virtues recipients –  
Room 1   Samantha Harvey, Oscar Henderson 
Room 2   Maiki Tawhiti, Cooper Fergusson 
Room 3   Holly Rhodes, Pippa Peyton 
Room 4   Katrina Walker, Katie Perris 
Room 5   Hannah Perris & Sadie Sands 
Room 6   Callan Dahlberg, Sayde Welsh 
Room 7   Ryan Watkins, Tom Willcock, Caleb Vercoe 
Room 8   Kiri Tonks, Teijah Rewita  
Room 9   Piper Deeming, Leon Wiegersma, Olivia Bradley 
Room 10 Tom Elias, Summer Dackers, Chyanne Tippett 
Room 11 Summer Adams, Natalie Covacich 
Room 12 Flynn Horsford, Jesse Brown Williamson 
Room 13 Dana Gillett, Kiran Hare 
Our new virtue is Responsibility – please let us know any great examples of 
children showing responsibility that we can share. 
 

Reminder's, Imminent Events & More 

Kings Seeds Fundraiser 
Last term we promoted a fundraiser to purchase Kings Seeds, as there were 
insufficient orders placed it was decided to hold off putting through the orders.  If 
you would like to order seeds from Kings Seeds & support the school please 
complete the attached order form & send in cash or direct credit the school 
bank account by the end of next week.  Orders will be dispatched home via 
children before the end of term. 
 

Talent Show – Take 2 
We know the children who did not perform were hugely disappointed, as were their 

parents, and so we have rescheduled …  Talent Show will now take place in the School 

Hall, 7:00pm Thursday 19 September.  So we will see you all there & have another go! 

 
Parent Support Group (PSG) Meeting – reminder  

Meeting on next Wednesday 18th Sept at 7pm (school staffroom).  
 
Scholastic Book Fair 
Will be held Week 2 of next term – from 21st – 25th October.  Books will be 
available for purchase & order during this week & on Calf Club Day.  More info will 
be sent home early next term. 
 
Calf Club Day – Thursday 24th October 2019 
Indoor Exhibits - A list of items each child/class will need to bring to school will be 
sent home next week.  While most exhibits are done at school in the days prior to 
Calf Club Day, a couple of exhibits are done at home.   
Animals - If your child is bringing a ‘pet’ (chicken, rabbit, guinea pig, turtle etc) 
they need to complete a booklet.  We will issue these booklets from next week. All 
Pet booklets need to be returned to the office on the first day of term 4 – 14 
October.  If your child is bringing a lamb or goat to school on Calf Club Day please 
check that they have told Mrs Dorahy next week. 



Cake Auction - Dads and Grandads (& Uncles too) may be approached soon to help 

their child, grandchild, nephew or niece to bake a cake for our Calf Club Day Cake 

Auction.  The objectives here are to tackle a project together, have some fun on 

the day, and raise some money for special items for the kids. 

 
Community Notice 

Want to play cricket? 
City Cricket Club Junior Registration Day - Saturday 14 Sept from 9am – 1pm, 
Cobham Oval Main Pavilion, Okara Drive.  Professional coaching provided. Parent 
helpers welcome!  Questions and further info please contact Krystal Currin (Junior 
Coordinator), on 021 159 4644, or email: krystal.riley.denim@gmail.com 
Follow us on Facebook – City Cricket Club Whangarei Or 
- www.citycricketclub.co.nz 
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